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CRETAN INTERNATIONAL COMMUNITY

BOARD MEETING 

Taverna Klimataria, Misiria, Monday 6 April  2015 @ 19.00

Present:

Peter Winterink

(PW)

President
Ingo Dietrich

(ID)

Vice President



Ralph Krueger

(RK)

Treasurer

Stuart Walsh

(SW)

Secretary

Willy van Belleghem
(WVB)

Membership Secretary & Board Member

MINUTES OF THE MEETING

1. All members were present.
2. Minutes of the last meeting held 04.03.2015 had been circulated in advance and published on the web-site.  These were approved. WVB asked why minutes were no longer being signed off. SW confirmed they were listed as being approved and now stored electronically which the Board is happy to accept as being within the terms of the Articles of Association.

3. There were no matters arising that will not be covered elsewhere on the agenda.

4. PW had nothing to report; any items will be covered elsewhere.

5. ID stated the same.

6. The current financial statement had been circulated in advance to all Board members and was unanimously approved for auditing purposes. As agreed at our last meeting a copy is not appended to the minutes but is available on request to any paid up member. WVB handed over a total of €150 membership fees which comprised €140 he had collected plus an additional €10 paid to him by RK.
7. WVB confirmed paid up membership is at 76 and there are some additional seasonal visitors we can expect to renew.

8. Electronic media;

a. Web-site: ID has been uploading photographs of earlier events and will continue as much as time allows. He will also include sections of general useful information covering IKA, vehicle tax etc. which increasingly can be done on line. WVB will complete has profile, it is up to individual members if they wish to publish any personal information but agreed that all Board members should say something about themselves. RK emphasised the need to list events as soon as possible. SW said he thought the A of A should be available which was agreed, but we need to locate an original Greek text as well as the English version as the former is the legal document.ID will incorporate a calendar of dates pencilled in for events throughout the year with details to follow nearer the time.
b. Facebook page: SW has trimmed the membership down from the 1,000 or so to around 100 all of who are either paid up members or known to the CIC. Administrators will be Board members who have Facebook accounts. SW was asked to check the admin status of one member, (since done and amended). If any members have been deleted in error they should reapply and contact any Board member. It is hoped this new format will encourage use of the page as a forum for general matters as well as being an additional communication tool. This had been discussed at the coffee morning earlier today.

9. Events:

a. March events:

i.  The March coffee morning was the first at our new venue Ena kai Ena and proved very popular with members. We were made very welcome by our hosts.

ii. The social and games afternoon was very well attended and a great success.

iii. The joint Sunday lunch venue was excellent as was the quality of the food, however we experienced some problems with delivery which we will learn from. Significantly despite this members enjoyed the good company of the occasion and no complaints have been received.
b. April events:

i. The coffee morning took place earlier today and although nobody managed a head count we estimated about 45 present.

ii. Thursday 16 April the games and social afternoon. SW to emphasise the meal is an option for those who may not wish to stay. Details have already been e-mailed and listed on Facebook.

iii. Sunday 19 April coach trip to Aptera and Fournes. Details already on the web-site, have now been published on Facebook and e-mailed to members.
iv. Weekend 25/26 April Archaeology Group visit to Agia Triada. Jan Nuttall has already published details on web-site and Facebook and about 30 people are going. This has been included on the general e-mail to members.
c. Future events and activities: 

i. Cretan Diet Festival dates confirmed 1-7 July but no other details at present. PW to liaise.

ii. Coach trip being arranged for either 16 or 24 May. ID and RK to action. Joint Sunday lunch may have to be moved to accommodate.

iii. Web-site calendar as per item 8 a.

d. Any other business (AOB);

e. SW: Suggested all paid for trips/activities should reflect the usual €5 discount for paid up members. This was agreed.

f. SW: Asked if an e-mail had been set up for Jan Nuttall who organises the archaeology trips so she doesn’t have to publish private information on social and electronic media. ID confirmed this has already been done.

g. SW: Confirmed the wheel chair and bottle tops would be delivered during April to Heraklion, this had not been possible during the previous month, assisted by Ev Wright and Anna Capernaros.

h. ID: At the coffee morning earlier PW had outlined potential theft problems if we donated a wheel chair to Rethymon Hospital. The meeting had suggested they be entrusted to Ev Wright who has a stock of various items which may be required for general short term use, (e.g. walking frames, crutches etc.). A vote was taken by a show of hands which indicated unanimous approval. In the light of fresh information the Board decided to reverse the decisions taken earlier and approve this alteration. We are happy this action is fully compliant with the Articles of Association.
i. PW: Another suggestion from the coffee morning was to consider purchasing sheets for use at Rethymon Hospital. Design specification requirements mean only new sheets can be considered, that used items are not suitable. These have to be purchased through a specific agency. Due to the nature of such a transaction the Board will exercise due diligence to ensure every €€ we invest is spent correctly. More details to be obtained.
10. Next meeting will be Monday 4 May 2015 starting 19.00 at this venue. WVB will be away in Belgium on this date and tendered his apologies in advance. He will submit a membership report in absentia. 

11. PW thanked all members for their input and closed the meeting at 20.35.

Stuart Walsh

Secretary

Tuesday, 07 April 2015

·    secretary@thecic.eu

(     6978048307  
